## Attorney-General Minister for Justice Minister for Health, Mental Health and Wellbeing Minister for Veterans' Affairs



Level 9, 15 Murray Street, HOBART TAS 7000 GPO Box 123 HOBART TAS 7001

Phone: 03 6165 7678

Email: Barnett.correspondence@dpac.tas.gov.au

Ref: MIN24/###

2 2 JUL 2024

Dr Rosalie Woodruff MP Committee Chair Select Committee on Transfer of Care Delays (Ambulance Ramping)

transferofcare@parliament.tas.gov.au

Dear Dr Rosalie-Woodruff MP

Thank you for your correspondence dated 28 June 2024 inviting our comment on the new transfer of care procedure introduced in March 2024, along with your additional request for comment on the "Independent Review of Tasmania's Major Hospital Emergency Departments" of 7 May 2024.

I am seeking additional data and information to demonstrate its impact on the operations of the Tasmanian Health Service to ensure our response is as fulsome as possible.

I apologise for the delay and anticipate that I will have a response to you no later than **Thursday 25 July 2024**.

Yours sincerely

Hon G√y Barnett MP

Minister for Health, Mental Health and Wellbeing